Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

20th February, 2014
Present: Colin Bennett [Chair] (CB), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Ian Quigley (IQ), Graham Young (GY), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Kenny Eccles, Councillor Derek Rosie, Linda (British Red Cross co-ordinator), Jane Tallents (local resident)
1. Apologies: Kirsten Sadler (KS), Karen O’Hanlon
2. Minutes of October meeting: IQ proposed; BH seconded. 
3. Matters arising. CB had received a telephone call from Bill Laidlaw regarding the possibility of installing a commemorative plaque in the village hall. The matter had been discussed by the HVHA where the conclusion was that it was a matter for HCC to discuss and consider. Rosemary Marwick had suggested that a covenant fund might be established. It was felt that it was a good idea in principle but was fraught with complications. IQ suggested that Colin Whittemore and Rosemary Marwick might be able to identify research sources. Cllr Rosie suggested that the General Purposes Committee might be helpful with regard to advice on funding. CB will make contact again with Bill Aitken to ascertain what progress, if any, had been made with such a project so far.
BH inquired as to whether any progress has been made on clarifying the delegated planning decision process. CB has still to follow this up.

4. Presentation. Linda gave a short presentation on the role of the Red Cross in working with Midlothian Council to develop a range of support and activities for older people (65+). Co-ordinators have been visiting groups, Church Halls etc to establish needs and to establish what facilities are at present available. CB explained the role in the village played by the HVHA and the Church.
5. Community Policing Report. 3 crimes in the local  area had been reported for January: break-ins at workshops at Ancrielaw (chain-saws stolen) and Fallhills (quad bikes targeted) and a disturbance in a taxi in Howgate (perpetrator reported to Procurator Fiscal).
Speed checks in Howgate had resulted in 2 charges and 7 warnings.
A speed checks at Loanstone had noted a maximum speed of 44 mph during a 45 minute period. A longer period of checking may be initiated.

6. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 
No correspondence had been received
.
(b) Planning.
Cauldhall surface mine. CB and KS had met with representatives from Hargreaves, at the request of the latter, for an initial discussion on community funding. Hargreaves were made aware that HCC had objected to the development and would be seeking to play an active role in setting conditions. Hargreaves indicated that it is likely to be early 2015 before any work started. CB had made it clear to Hargreaves that HCC was not prepared to discuss details regarding any community fund at present but would wish to be represented on whatever body is established to oversee such a fund. Cllr Rosie expressed the view that Midlothian Council should not be involved.
IQ summarised the useful meeting that IQ and AF had attended with Peter Arnsdorf and Kingsley Drinkwater (Midlothian Planning). It had been stressed to them that legal guarantees are needed to back up planning conditions, especially to establish a linkage to the parent company. IQ and AF will make a note of their meeting available to Midlothian Council.

Jane Tallents had ascertained that, contrary to the official proposal, it was now    

thought to be inefficient to work and restore in sections. This has implications for bonding arrangements/requirements.

Mount Lothian Wind Farm. The new application had been submitted. There is confusion as to whether this is a new application or a re-submission. The anemometer has only just been erected at the site.
AF will circulate copies of HCC’s previous objections as well as objections to the proposals at Cloich.

Proposed turbine at Loanstone. The new application will be considered by the Planning Committee on 25th February. The Report to Committee recommends approval. BH had noted that there were still errors in the report to Councillors.
HCC Funds.
Funds stand at £11.87. The new grant is imminent. GY indicated his intention to stand down at the AGM.
7. AOB . Jane Tallents had noted that no HCC minutes had been lodged in Penicuik Library since 2012.
She also expressed the concerns of local residents regarding the landfill operation by Wellington. It was thought that some of the material being used in the fill was not compliant with conditions. Both Planning and SEPA have been alerted.

CB requested that HCC be kept informed.

8. Date of next meeting: 20th March
